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Greetings from your Presbyterian Music Camp friends! 
 
We have now completed our third year of PMC at our new location of Camp Kintail on Lake 
Huron. 
 
This year we ended up with a full camp of 175 campers registered all on the first day of 
registration opening.  We are mindful of the larger community size and continue to reflect and 
refine our practices based on camper experiences and survey feedback. 
 
Our theme for PMC-M 2025 was "Joy In Generosity” led by our deans Shannon Vanderstelt & 
Rae-Lynn Rosefield. Each day we reflected on different ways we can be generous in our 
Christian lives.  These reflections were supported by scriptures, songs and worship services led 
by small groups of campers in the morning and the evening.   Our campers this year 
represented a glorious mix of new, returning and long-time campers.  We were even able to 
celebrate many significant milestones at camp with the Baptism of one of our youngest 
campers and the 90th birthday of one of our older campers.  There was so much to be thankful 
for as we gathered together for another successful week of Christian family camping.  
 
Our ongoing work to increase the PMC community’s awareness of Mental Health issues and 
Mental Health Wellness Practices continued this year at camp.  We provided a Mental Health 
professional who uses creative arts in her therapeutic work.  She was able to provided one on 
one sessions and small group sessions throughout the week for campers.  Through a grant 
from the Presbyterian Church in Canada Avondbloem Fund, we were able to provide the 
therapist with a small honorarium and payment for their camp fees.  These sessions were well 
received and participants feedback was very positive.  This is an area we will continue to 
include and grow in order to best support our Music campers and their mental health. 
 
One of our long-time campers Angus Sutherland prepared a history outlining the first 50 years 
of Music Camp.  Angus, with the help of a small committee, organized this memoir of camp 
with snapshots of camp memories infused throughout.  A softback colour book was made 
available at camp for purchase.  This book is a testament to the impact Music Camp has had 

http://www.presbyterianmusiccamp.ca/


throughout the years and we are so grateful for its creation and the hands that made it 
possible. 
 
 
We have booked our week of camp with Kintail for the next few years, and we look forward to 
a long relationship with our new Presbyterian camp home. PMC 2026 is booked at Kintail for 
August 23 - 29. 
 
For more information check out our website https://www.presbyterianmusiccamp.ca 
 
Please find attached our Interim YTD financial statements, and our slate of officers and 
directors.  
 
We thank God for the many blessings we have received as we celebrate more than 50 years of 
Presbyterian Music Camp. 
 
 
 
Carrie Pilgrim 
Presbyterian Music Camp Chairperson 2025-2026 
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